# Murphy, Patrick Livingston [1]

# Murphy, Patrick Livingston

by Susan Milner, 1991; Revised by SLNC Government & Heritage Library, June 2023

23 Oct. 1848-11 Sept. 1907



A photograph of Dr. Patrick Livingston Murphy published in 1915. Image courtesy of the N.C.

Government & Heritage Library.

[2] Patrick Livingston Murphy, psychiatrist, served for almost twenty-five years as superintendent of the Western North Carolina Hospital in Morganton. He was the son of a wealthy Sampson County [3] couple, Patrick and Eliza A. Faison Murphy. His father was a successful lawyer and businessman who served in the state legislature during the Civil War; his mother was a member of a family prominent in Sampson and Duplin [4] counties. His parents provided Murphy with an education in the best schools and academies of the time. He attended the Male Academy at Clinton, Colonel Tew's Military Academy in Hillsborough, and the Bingham School [5]. The outbreak of the Civil War postponed his further formal education. In 1864 and 1865 he taught at The Oaks and at Mebane. After the war Murphy began the study of medicine under a preceptor, his family physician, before attending one course of lectures at the University of Virginia (1869–70). The following year he completed a second course of lectures at the University of Maryland and was graduated in March 1871.

For a short time Murphy practiced medicine in his native Sampson County, but he soon moved to Wilmington, where he joined Dr. William J. Love in general practice. Murphy came to dislike the routine of private practice and decided to seek experience that would allow him to compete for the superintendency of the Western North Carolina Asylum for the Insane [6], then under construction. Consequently, in March 1879 he accepted the position of assistant physician of the Western Virginia Asylum, at Staunton, where he remained for three years. The training he received at Staunton and the recommendation of his superiors led to his election in December 1882 as superintendent of the Morganton psychiatric hospital.

Assuming his duties in January 1883, Murphy guided the hospital through a quarter century of growth and innovative therapy. Under his administration, the Morganton hospital's capacity grew from 150 patients to well over 1,000. Murphy opposed the idea that custodial care for people with mental illnesses was of primary importance. He considered an asylum to be a place of treatment for the sick and conducted a successful campaign to have the word "hospital" substituted for "asylum" in the titles of all state mental institutions. Murphy also abandoned the use of traditional restraint devices such as the strait-jacket and instituted a program of occupational therapy. This therapy consisted of outside work of benefit to the hospital as well as the patient; as a result, the Morganton institution became an almost self-sufficient community with its own farm, dairy, and gardens. Later, Murphy introduced the colony system of patient care, whereby cottages were built away from the main hospital building to serve both as the intermediate phase of treatment for patients soon to be discharged and as a desirable alternate to inpatient care for those considered incurable. In 1895 he began a training school for psychiatric nurses at the hospital.

1

A highly respected member of state and national medical groups, Murphy belonged to the North Carolina Board of Medical Examiners from 1884 to 1890. In 1897 he was elected president of the <u>state medical society</u> [7]. He served on the executive council of the American Medico-Psychological Association, the forerunner of the American Psychiatric Association. He also served for one term as a director of the state school for the deaf.

Murphy married Elizabeth (Bettie) Waddell Bumgardner in 1878, and they had four children: Malinda McCorkle, William Alexander, <u>James Bumgardner</u> [8], and Robert. He was buried on the grounds of the Morganton hospital.

#### References:

Samuel A. Ashe, ed., Biographical History of North Carolina, vol. 6 (1907). [9]

J. K. Hall, "Psychiatry—In Retrospect and in Prospect," Southern Medicine and Surgery (November 1938).

Howard A. Kelly and Walter L. Burrage, American Medical Biographies (1920).

Pamphlet of proceedings and addresses connected with the presentation of an oil portrait of Murphy to the state library at Raleigh (North Carolina Collection, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill). [10]

Proceedings of the American Medico-Psychological Association (1910).

Transactions of the Medical Society of the State of North Carolina (1908 [portrait]).

### **Additional Resources:**

Patrick Livingston Murphy Papers, 1848-1944 (bulk 1880-1907) (collection no. 00535). The Southern Historical Collection. Louis Round Wilson Special Collections Library. University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. <a href="http://www2.lib.unc.edu/mss/inv/m/Murphy.Patrick\_Livingston.html">http://www2.lib.unc.edu/mss/inv/m/Murphy.Patrick\_Livingston.html</a> [11] (accessed September 6, 2013).

"The Death of Dr. Murphy." *The Bulletin of the North Carolina Board of Health*22, no. 6 (September 1907). 71-73. <a href="https://archive.org/stream/bulletinofnorthc22nort#page/70/mode/2up">https://archive.org/stream/bulletinofnorthc22nort#page/70/mode/2up</a> (accessed September 9, 2013).

Bickett, Thomas Walter. "Civic Righteousness." *Public letters and papers of Thomas Walter Bickett : Governor of North Carolina, 1917-1921.* Raleigh : Edwards & Broughton Printing Company, state printers. 1923. 231. <a href="https://archive.org/stream/publicletpap191721bick#page/230/mode/2up">https://archive.org/stream/publicletpap191721bick#page/230/mode/2up</a> (accessed September 9, 2013).

Getz, Lynne M. "'A Strong Man of Large Human Sympathy': Dr. Patrick L. Murphy and the Challenges of Nineteenth-Century Asylum Psychiatry in North Carolina." *The North Carolina Historical Review* 86, no. 1 (2009): 32–58. <a href="http://www.jstor.org/stable/23523425">http://www.jstor.org/stable/23523425</a> [14].

### **Image Credits:**

[Patrick Livingston Murphy, M.D., 1848-1907]. Photograph. "Patrick Livingston Murphy, M.D., 1848-1907: presentation of a portrait to the State Library, Raleigh, N.C., and a tablet to the State Hospital, Morganton, N.C." Raleigh: Edwards & Broughton Printing Co., 1915. North Carolina Government & Heritage Library.

## Subjects:

Biographies [15]

Mental health [16]

Physicians, Dentists, Pharmacists, and other Medical Professionals[17]

**Authors:** 

Milner, Susan [18]

Origin - location:

Sampson County [19]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [20]

1 January 1991 | Milner, Susan

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/murphy-patrick-livingston

#### Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/murphy-patrick-livingston [2] https://statelibrary.ncdcr.gov/ghl/ [3] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/sampson [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/# [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/bingham-school [6] http://ncmarkers.com/Markers.aspx?MarkerId=N-39 [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/medical-society [8] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/murphy-james-bumgardner [9] https://archive.org/stream/cu31924092215486#page/n593/mode/2up [10] http://hdl.handle.net/2027/chi.086883452 [11] http://www2.lib.unc.edu/mss/inv/m/Murphy,Patrick\_Livingston.html [12] https://archive.org/stream/bulletinofnorthc22nort#page/70/mode/2up [13] https://archive.org/stream/publicletpap191721bick#page/230/mode/2up [14] http://www.jstor.org/stable/23523425 [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [16] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/mental-health [17] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/physicians [18] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no